
Johnstown Saddle Club July 13, 2020 Minutes 

Meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm. 

Roll call of officers: All were in attendance. 

Secretary’s report: The June 8th, 2020 minutes were approved as read.   

Treasurer’s report:  June’s report - the Royalty has $522.01 in their account. We have $3,656.60 in 
checking after depositing $2,132 from the June Gymkhana, $50 in dues and $1763 from the June 
Show.  We paid $717.91 to Allen Financial for insurance, $50 in petty cash, $63 to United Waste, 
$240 to Gallegos Sanitation, $150 to the June Judge, and $10 for stamps. We have $2,551.94 in 
Savings after receiving .11 cents in interest, giving us a total balance of $6,207.94. 

Royalty report:  Cambree reported that the last raffle went well, they received a total of $66.00 and 
thanked Denise for donating the raffle item.  Anyone wanting to donate raffle items, is welcome to do 
so.  Since the royalty also participates in our events, it was asked if others would help man to the 
table when they are running or are in a class. 

Old Business: Handled under new business. 

New Business: It was agreed that adding a second “out” gate helped the Gymkhana go faster.  Jenny 
Mead will donate a wheel for the out gate so it is easier to open and close.  It was felt that there 
were less exhibition runs which also helped the day go faster.  

Discussion turned to the show and Paige stated that we will double judge the last 3 Western classes 
for members as they were rained out in June.  To also help the show move faster, we will run the 
Pleasure class right after the Equitation class.  So as each exhibitor in the 11-13 Eq class completes 
their pattern, they will be moved to rail and will then be ready for the Pleasure class.  This will be 
done for every age group.  

Discussion was brought up on lightening protocol as it was felt we should have stopped the classes 
sooner at the June show.  It was agreed that we will stop the class when we see lightening or hear 
thunder. 

Susan brought up that St. Vrain will pay to have the toilets cleaned prior to their event. 

New and Returning Members: Introduction of the following members; Peyton Swears, Shoshawna and 
Jade Boyer, Joanna, Hailey and Samantha Elmquist and Brad, Colleen, Connor and Cara Elliott.  

Member time:  Nothing to report. 

Bills to be paid:  None to be paid. 

Next meeting will be held on August 3, 2020 at 6:00 pm at the TS Ranch & arena. 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:26 pm.


